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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 

In the Matter of the Application of Union 
Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri 
for an Order Granting a Variance from 4 
CSR 240-10.030(19) to Revise its Sample 
Meter Testing Plan 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
Case No. GE-2017-0164 

 
 

 
 

  

SUPPLEMENT TO OPC  
RESPONSE TO STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 
 

COMES NOW the Office of the Public Counsel (“OPC”) and for its Supplement 

to OPC Response to Staff Recommendation, states as follows: 

In OPC’s March 29, 2017 response to the Staff recommendation OPC stated its 

concern with the variance request.  Since that time, OPC had discussions with Ameren 

Missouri and the Commission’s Staff regarding the variance request, and OPC’s concerns 

were resolved.  Accordingly, OPC does not object to the request for variance.   

WHEREFORE, the Office of the Public Counsel respectfully offers this 

supplement to its response to the Staff’s recommendation. 

 
  
  Respectfully submitted, 
 

      OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL 
        
         
      By:  /s/ Marc D. Poston   
             Marc D. Poston    (#45722) 
             Chief Deputy Counsel 
             P. O. Box 2230 
             Jefferson City MO  65102 
             (573) 751-5558 
             (573) 751-5562 FAX 
             marc.poston@ded.mo.gov 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, emailed or hand-delivered 
to all counsel of record this 6th day of April 2017. 
 
 
        /s/ Marc Poston 
             

 


